Schoolcraft Township Board April 29, 2011 Schoolcraft Township Hall

Supervisor Ulsh opened the meeting at 9:30 a.m.

Call to Order and Roll Call:

Supervisor Don Ulsh, Clerk Virginia Mongreig, Treasurer Teresa Scott, Trustee

Hovenkamp, and Trustee Feldmeier

DNR Recreation Passport Grant Program

Gary Hahn of Wightman & Associates, Inc., presented the Swan Park DNR Recreation Passport Grant Program Applications for two expansion projects, the first priority being the extension of the walking trail with the second priority the irrigation extension project.

Motion by Mongreig with support by Hovenkamp to adopt two resolutions to proceed with the Swan Park Trailway Extension Project by requesting \$24,600 with the local share of \$7,688.00 to be paid by Schoolcraft Township, and to proceed with the Swan Park Irrigation Improvements Project by requesting \$25,000.00 with the local share of \$17,214.00 to be paid by Schoolcraft Township and through local volunteer labor and cash contributions provided by the Schoolcraft Little League.

Roll Call Vote:

Ulsh yes
Mongreig yes
Scott yes
Feldmeier yes
Hovenkamp yes

Motion carried 5-0

2011 Road Projects

Motion by Hovenkamp with support by Feldmeier to make the following road repairs in 2011, and to begin looking into the process for a ballot request in August 2011 for a one time "road contribution" assessment for road repairs.

- 1.) Stonecrest Plat
- 2.) YZ Avenue 850' East of 15th Street to 16th Street
- 3.) 22nd Street 2,620' South of U Avenue to U Avenue

Roll Call Vote:

Ulsh yes
Mongreig yes
Scott yes
Feldmeier yes
Hovenkamp yes

Motion carried 5-0

Clerk Mongreig will begin with contacting Kalamazoo County Clerk, Tim Snow for ballot language.

The board was reminded of the Schoolcraft Little League "Opening Day" celebration on April 30, 2011.

Meeting adjourned 10:30 a.m.

Virginia M. Mongreig, Clerk Township of Schoolcraft